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A dedication to our dear friend, co-worker and 
long-time Fremonter Meredith Bolduc 

 
Early in 2015 Meredith announced her intention to 
cut back on her working hours, and looked toward 
training someone to assist in the Land Use Office so 

that she could eventually think about retirement.  
She wanted to spend more time with her family, 

which was her life’s true work; and the other things 
outside work that made her happy.    

 
When Meredith became ill in May, many worlds 

began to crumble, but she was truly amazing.  The 
strength of Saints, positive in spirit, and the  

Meredith we all know and love, as she began the 
battle of her life.  She worked through the summer 
on days when she felt well, teaching us every day 

some of the things we needed to know to function in her absence. 
In October 2015 we lost a dear friend, the ultimate Fremonter, a kind soul and cherished co-

worker.  What we do not lose are her 
contributions to Fremont, the growth and 

development of what we today know as Land Use 
Offices.  She was involved as a member of the 
Zoning Board of Adjustment as a volunteer 

beginning in the early 1980’s and has orchestrated 
all of the Planning Board and ZBA activities since 

then.  She has been Deputy Town Clerk and 
helped establish our Parks & Recreation 

Commission, as well as keeping minutes of the 
Selectmen’s Meetings for many years.  Meredith 

has also been a member of the Budget Committee, 
and helped in more recent years with Cemetery 

Trustee meetings and records as well.  She had some 40 years of contributions to Fremont Local 
Government, in addition to raising her three beloved daughters here and being involved in a 

variety of community projects, events and activities. 
 

Meredith and Jesse have an amazing garden, from which flowers and vegetables were always 
shared!  Our lives here will never be the same, but we are forever blessed with her grace, 

friendship, kindness, intelligence and sharing of so much Fremont knowledge over the years. 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 

A dedication to our dear friend and co-worker Lynda Miller 
 
 

We lost a dear friend and co-worker when 
Fremont Children’s Librarian Lynda Miller 

passed away in May 2015. 
Lynda joined the Town’s staff when the newly 
constructed Fremont Public Library opened in 

September 2002.  Lynda started the 
Children’s Story Hour and Craft programs 

that continue today.  She knew Fremont 
children and what they love to read. 

Lynda's top priority in life was her family, 
but she definitely had a sweet spot for all 

"her kids" from Fremont.   
She was a bargain hunter when it came to 
children's books...Building 19 in Haverhill 

was a favorite spot because she could get the 
best bang for the buck!  Her eyes were 

always open for a great deal on children's 
literacy!   

She could entice them with book bags, 
bookmarks, pencils and especially the 

Summer Reading Tee Shirts.  She grew the 
Children's Room exponentially.   

 
We greatly miss Lynda’s many contributions to the Fremont Public Library! 

 
 

We also dedicate the 2015 Annual Town Report to members of our Community, once 
active in Town or School government and community affairs,  

who left us this past year. 
 
   

Steve Fenderson 
Involved in the lives of Fremont children for greater than 20 years, Steve was an important part 
of Fremont Youth Athletics.  Some families may not have known Steve, however they have still 

benefited from the legacy and results of his many years of volunteerism.  Steve was 
inspirational to those he touched and he was dependable in all of his endeavors.  He was 
admired by all.  Steve Fenderson demonstrated compassion, leadership, instruction and 
friendship to so many of us, his legacy will forever live on in our hearts and thoughts.   

 
 
 



 
Harold A Davies  

US Army WW II Veteran, one of five Davies sons who enlisted in service to their Country;  a 
former volunteer Police Officer and Fireman for the Town of Fremont.  The family made many 

contributions to Fremont. 
 
 

Roland Kimball 
  US Air Force Veteran serving in the Korean Conflict and a long-time assistant to Dick Rand 

digging graves in Fremont Cemeteries.    
 

  

Cecelia O’Connell 
Fremont’s Boston Post Cane holder since 2012; former Town Clerk, School Census Taker and 

4-H Leader.  She was also a member of the PTA, Community Club and Fremont Grange.   

 
 

Fond remembrances of all the community members who are no longer with us. 
 
 

Fremont is a close community that has a long history of volunteerism.   
Thank you to all of our volunteers and community members who make an impact  

in Fremont every day! 
 
 

                

 “True heroism is remarkably sober, very undramatic.  It is not the urge to surpass all others 
at whatever cost, but the urge to serve others, at whatever cost.” 

 
~Arthur Ashe 

 
 
 
 

Beede Hill Road at Main Street 
Fremont Historic Museum and Robinson 
Home – Former Fremont Schoolhouses 

 
Photographed in 2016 as compared 

to the historic postcard shown on front 
cover. 
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